LICENSING COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 25 AUGUST 2010 AT 3.00PM
PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Councillor Bell, Cape (as 


substitute for Cllr Mrs Rutherford)
Graham, Layden, 




Mrs Parsons, Mrs Robson, Scarborough, Tootle, 



Mrs Vasey and Wilson.

LC.17/10
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hendry and Mrs Rutherford.
LC.18/10
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest submitted.
LC.19/10
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meetings held on the 28 April and 2 June 2010 be agreed as a correct record of the meetings and signed by the Chairman.
LC.20/10
UPDATE ON LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Officer presented report GD.38/10 giving Members an update on the applications under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Licensing Officer reported on the licence figures as at 16 August 2010.
The Licensing Officer added that a number of amendments to licensing legislation had either taken place or were in the process of changing and he gave a brief outline of the amendments.
He reminded the Committee that all Members that took part in the decision making process of the Licensing Committee and Regulatory Panel should have training to allow them to carry out their functions effectively.  A half day workshop had been arranged for 21 September 2010 to provide an overview of the licensing function and would focus on the roles and responsibilities of Members on the committees and their powers to deal with the various issues that come before them.

RESOLVED –  That Report GD.38/10 be noted.

LC.21/10
GAMBLING ACT 2005 –UPDATE

The Licensing Officer presented report GD.39/10 giving Members an update on applications made under the Gambling Act 2005.

The Licensing Officer highlighted the licence figures as at 16 August 2010.
The Licensing Officer stated that the transition period for gaming machine permits in non alcohol premises (section 34) would last for three years or until the permit under the old legislation expired.  The latest ones for this Authority expired on 31 August 2010.  There was 5 premises operating under the legislation and the Council would take appropriate action at the end of August.  Additional checks had been made to ensure that the machine categories comply with the new legislation and the machines were removed after their expiry date.

As ongoing enforcement, officers were visiting local gambling premises to meet managers and answer any queries under the new legislation and were also carrying out inspections, many in conjunction with the regional Compliance Manager from the Gambling Commission.

He explained that the topical issue was the playing of poker in licensed premises.  This was permitted under the Gambling Act 2005 with strict limitations on numbers, stakes and prizes.
RESOLVED – 1) That Report GD.39/10 be noted.
LC.22/10
REBALANCING THE LICENSING ACT 2003
The Licensing Officer presented report GD.40/10 regarding a recently published Home Office consultation document concerning a review of the Licensing Act 2003, to empower individuals, families and local communities to shape and determine local licensing.
The Licensing Officer reported that the Home Office had assumed responsibility for the alcohol section of the Licensing Act 2003 from the Department of Culture, Media and Sport.  On the 28 July 2010 the Home Office published a consultation document entitled ‘Rebalancing the Licensing Act  - A consultation on empowering individuals, families and local communities to shape and determine local licensing’.
The consultation set out a number of proposed measures and sought views in relation to the implementation of those measures rather than the proposals themselves.

The consultation would run for 6 weeks from 28 July to 8 September 2010.

The Government proposed a significant number of measurers which were detailed in paragraphs a) – q) in the Executive Summary of the appendix to the Report GD.40/10.

The Licensing Officer added that because the consultation period was very short and in view of the timing of committee meetings, the report had been prepared to draw Member’s attention to the proposals.  Members were asked to pass any comments to the Licensing Section for inclusion in a response on behalf of the Council.

A copy of the county Licensing Managers response to the consultation had also been circulated to Members.
RESOLVED – 1) That the information in the ‘Rebalancing the Licensing Act 2003’ document be noted;
2) That Members forward any comments in respect of the consultation to the Licensing Section to be included in the Council’s response to the consultation.
(the meeting ended at 3.05pm)

